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Call to order
A meeting of Frederick Wilson Benteen Elementary School GO Team was held at Frederick Wilson Benteen Elementary School Conference Room #98 on February 12, 2018.
Attendees
Attendees included  Brian Bowers, Wilma Brightharp, Shakira Hightower, Dr. Andrew Lovett, Allen Nichols, Vanessa Sanchez; along with guest attendee – Gerard Latimore.
Members not in attendance
Members not in attendance included: Jalise Brett, Lance Robertson, Jim Williamson.
Approval of minutes
Minutes from the January 22, 2018, meeting were read and approved.
Reports
School Based Solution – Rezoning
The Parkside GO Team decided to resend their decision to rezone.  There was a meeting at Parkside on February 20th, to dispel the information that was incorrectly given out.  The meeting was led by the principals from Obama Academy, Benteen and Parkside.  The information regarding the inequality of zoning was shared.  The group also learned that Benteen’s CCRPI is higher than Parkside’s, and that 85% of the students zoned for Benteen, actually attends the school.  The majority of those in attendance wants to continue the conversation.  Rezoning will not happen this year.  Benteen has started to see an increase of parents wanting to tour the school.
School Based Solution – Dual Language Immersion
There will be a meeting at Benteen on February 27th, at 5:00 p.m., for parents and the community to learn more about DLI.  Benteen is in a 20-day window of community comments regarding DLI.  The school will be allowed to proceed if approved by March 20th.  As it stands now, Benteen will be the only DLI school in South Atlanta.   GO Team needs to spread the word about DLI.  A Spanish target teacher will need to be hired.  There is a Cluster Advisory meeting scheduled for this afternoon at 5:30, at Maynard Jackson High School, Dual Language Immersion at Benteen will be one of the topics discussed.





Budget Updates
Changes to budget, Benteen is expected to pay for science textbooks.  The cost is $2,500 per set of 30 textbooks. An iPad cart has been ordered.  There is a possibility that Benteen will have to lose staff.  With voluntary transfer and/or attrition, this may not be as difficult as it seems.
Unfinished business
There wasn’t any unfinished business to discuss.
New business
Go Team Elections Process – those who would like to run for a seat must declare their intentions by Friday, February 23rd.  A complete assessment / training will take place in March.
Announcements
Antaniyah Douglas, a Benteen fourth grader won a ribbon at the APS One Fair
Ja’mari Davis represented Benteen at the district level spelling bee
The Benteen Helen Ruffin Reading Bowl team earned the highest score in the Jackson Cluster
Benteen has been approved for summer school that will service grades 1-3.
February 27, 5:00 Dual Language Immersion information meeting
February 28, 4:30 Joint GO Team meeting at Obama Academy for Benteen, Obama, and Parkside
March 20, 5:30 Joint GO Team meeting at Parkside
Benteen won one of the six Little Free Libraries given to Atlanta Public Schools
[bookmark: _GoBack]Girl Scout Cookies are now being sold
Winter Break, February 19 -23
Black History Program February 28, 2018, during the day

Adjournment
The February 12, 2018, meeting was adjournment at 4:22 p.m.
	




Wilma Brightharp
	
	  March 5, 2018

	Secretary
	
	Date of approval
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